
THE 

ST. PAUL’S PARISH SEEKS TO RESTORE ALL PEOPLE TO GOD AND TO EACH OTHER, THROUGH SACRAMENTAL 
WORSHIP AND CHRIST-LIKE LIVING. 

Preface: It seems impossible to 

write something that we universally 

agree to, and this is not an attempt to 

get you to do something specific, but 

to give something of an overview of St. 

Paul’s Parish right before the Vestry 

has the final meetings which are likely 

to result in the call of the tenth rector.   

There is a lot of good news:   

I was present when the Search 

Committee nominated the final candi-

dates to the Vestry on March 3rd.  

There was so much excitement in the 

room that night.  People were hopeful; 

they were looking forward and not 

back.  Last year at this time, when the 

Profile was being written from the 

surveys and conversations, the primary 

tone was an anxiety about what we  

might lose rather than a hope about 

what God might be calling us to be-

come.  There is so much less worry 

now, and that is a sign of a great deal 

of spiritual growth, and it reveals the 

work of the Holy Spirit among us.   

In addition, we have had many 

sacred conversations about women 

priests serving at God’s altars in this 

parish and the blessing of same-sex 

relationships.  There was a remarkable 

civility about them, with honest shar-

ing of what people think, what your 

experiences are and how you long to 

stay in relationship with each other, 

even when in disagreement.  You have 

reached out to each other again and 

again and that has been wonderful to 

see.   

Areas where growth is happening:  

Ministries with and among     
children, particularly Catechesis of the 

Good Shepherd, and children’s tables 

in the atrium for coffee hours: Robert 

Eikel and Jo Stelzig have given of 

themselves wonderfully, aided by   

other parents, some newcomers and 

Deacon Jeff Hual.  You have embraced 

the children running underfoot with 

joy rather than criticism, and what a 

blessing that is for all of us.  On the 

horizon, as the older children here are 

“growing out of” the CGS experience, 

we are beginning to plan formation 

experiences to continue to nurture 

them.   

Adult Education and Formation:   

 [“Pilgrims” is on sabbatical this 

year but it has not been dismantled or 

discontinued.  The new rector will 

have time this summer to make some 

decisions and do some planning.] 

Jesus Train, our Fall Inquirers’ 

Program attracted many people for 

evenings of food, fellowship, teaching 

and prayer and was a great success.  

This spring we have put together 

many learning-growth-prayer experi-

ences, and we are having very good 

attendance and participation and re-
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ceiving great comments.  We are do-

ing a full Lenten program, have had 

both Advent and Lenten Quiet Days, 

and are trying silent prayer together, 

thanks to Fr. Dominique.   

As an outgrowth of our spiritual 
life and practice, there are two possi-
bilities of new lay ministries along 
with the clergy: 1) healing prayer and 

2) spiritual direction.   

Areas of excellence and quality: 

Worship at St .  Paul’s is 

“soulful”—it is offered to feed the 

soul, and those who offer it are in 

prayer, not in performance.  I noticed 

that my first Sunday, sitting in the 

pew, and I am surrounded by such 

prayerfulness each time I celebrate the 

Eucharist here.   

The music, led by Robert McCor-

mick, John Bohl and occasionally Bob 

Motes, covers the breadth of the classi-

cal realm, and this is well-coordinated, 

ensemble work.  The quality of musi-

cianship is extraordinary, and Robert 

has called together a group of singers 

who offer their very selves in every-

thing they sing.  There are few places 

in this country with this quality, con-

sistency of excellence and commit-

ment.  We do have a “growing edge”: I 

see a need to endow the choir school 

in order to expand it to the level of 

music our boy and girl choristers are 

capable of offering.   

Flowers on the altar and for spe-
cial occasions are every bit as beautiful 

as the music.  Several members of the 

Flower Guild (maybe all) are outra-

geous—and you know who you are!   

Altar Guild and Acolytes: These 

folks are the daily core of our spiritual 

life, and their ministry is a manifesta-

tion of their spiritual lives.  We are 

blessed to have such shepherds 

among us; they exhibit a dedication 

and commitment, a spirituality and 

prayerfulness that nurture all of us.  

Assisting Clergy: Fr. Dominique, 

Fr. Kyle and Deacon Jeff are on staff, 

fortified by the immense gifts of Fr. 
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Randy, Fr. Tony and Fr. Peter, and of 

Carlos and the seminarians before 

him.  What a team! –as fine as any I 

have ever known.  And we have new 

assistants for daily (and some Sunday/

festal) Masses: the Rev’d Elizabeth 

Locher, the Rev’d Elizabeth Orens, 

and the Rev’d Kate Sonderegger (from 

VTS) and the Rev’d Catriona Laing, 

recently arrived from England.  They 

bring the same depth of insights to 

the gospel, and passion for it, as do 

our on-going associates.   

Breakfast Ministry and Coffee 
Hours: CB is the king of hospitality, 

and cares for us in ways that many of 

you never have opportunity to see and 

experience—would that you did, for if 

you ever want to taste the abundance 

of God’s love, come to breakfast any 

day. Sunday coffee hour hosts similar-

ly enrich and bless us with their 

many, caring gifts.  Who could ask for 

anything more?       

Outreach: Grate Patrol is an out-

standing program that delivers what is 

needed to many wounded and sorrow-

ful folk. It gives us “street cred(ibility)” 

as a church that cares.  I do question 

how much of this ministry we OWN.  

Friday afternoons, the regulars come 

out to make sandwiches and get the 

bags ready and early Saturday and 

Sunday morning the regular coffee 

makers do their work, but we have to 

recruit many of our Saturday and Sun-

day breakfast delivery volunteers from 

other parishes and places. Perhaps 

that is the way of the modern world, 

but do we need to do more?   

Winter Shelter: Jeremiah Cassidy 

and a few others do a wonderful min-

istry, but there are not as many of us 

connected to this as in the past.   

Communications:  We have a fan-

tastic website (as we are frequently 

told by the young adults who look us 

up and decide to try us out), and our 

eBlasts! are just fine.  But this is an 

area in which we need serious help, 

both professional and volunteer, espe-

cially as some of our leaders have 

moved on and some are about to.   

Outreach/Evangelism as a combi-

nation:  many of you have little idea of 

the impact Ashes to Go and the Bless-

ing of the Animals—these two one-

day ministries—have on people’s 

lives, whether they ever come to St. 

Paul’s or not.   

Evangelism: Susan Granum and 

Emily Lanza, and the Commission on 

Evangelization, offer a wonderful wel-

come and plan “Newcomers’ Recep-

tions.”   

Ushers and Readers:  Chris     

Mixter and Marcia Stanford do a great 

job with scheduling and recruiting 

and training of new participants.   

Assistant Administrators,  Record
-keeping and Reception: Patrick 

White, of course, knows everyone, and 

volunteers thee days a week in the 

Parish Office. Jenny Brake, Paul 

McKee,  and Grant Hildebrand also 

take on many and various responsibil-

ities every week.  In addition, a dedi-

cated group of volunteers serves at the 

reception desk, answering our phones 

with cheer and grace and providing 

general assistance as needed.     

Areas of Concern:  
Turnover of volunteers and staff:  
Tina Mallett has done such a won-

derful job with Grate Patrol, that no 

one wants to change anything.  It is 

not a matter of changing the program, 

but the people.  If Tina were to leave, 

not even two people could pick up the 

work, coordinate it and do it, given the 

incredible time demands.  If we do 

not carefully plan transitions here, 

this great program will die.  I have 

seen it happen many times.   

Communications have come a 

long way, but we now need to fund a 

part-time position and gather volun-

teers to replace those no longer here.  

Will Stowe, our “recording engineer,” 

has moved and he needs to be re-

placed.   

Commission on Evangelization is 

losing its chair, Emily Lanza, due to 

her schedule changes, and Fr. Kyle is 

due to a move in May.  We also need 

other new members.   

Plant management and mainte-
nance: a) Presently, we have no one 

whose job is to oversee this — much 

of it falls to John Bohl, part-time ad-

ministrator, and much to the Building 

Committee, Dick Best, Larry Cook and 

Linda Wilkinson.  We manage to get 

most of the cleaning and minor re-

pairs done by persons sent on con-

tract.  But this is insufficient for the 

long run.   

b) Dick and our Building Com-

mittee are addressing the overarching, 

complex and expensive issues and 

trying to formulate a plan.  The Vestry 

will need to find a way to pay for it.   

c) Parish workdays are a good way 

to deal with our grounds, but we need 

two to three per growing season, so 

we are not witness to death and decay.    

Stewardship/giving: St. Paul’s is 

simply too “timid” in asking people to 

give and to do some real soul-

searching about how our giving re-

flects our values and our faith.  That 

soul-searching is part of our personal 

conversations with God, and it seems 

just wrong to protect people from  

such conversations. We do not witness 

to hope when we protect people this 

way.   

Leadership development: in the 

past, after an experience in Pilgrims, 

people would volunteer on our com-

missions, and after some years of 

such ministry would be urged to stand 

for election to the Vestry.  They not 

only learned what one commission 

did, but how those work together for 

the good of the whole, so that when 

they became Vestry members, they 

were not single-issue people and could 

see the big picture.   

Other matters—both simple and 
complex:   

We need help, leadership, and 

management of things like hanging 
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Meet The Rev’d Dr. Catriona Laing 

I am delighted and honoured to 

be serving amongst you at St Paul’s 

this Lenten season. I have received 

such a warm welcome – thank you 

very much!  

I recently moved to Washington 

DC from London with my husband, 

Sam. Sam is the US economics editor 

at The Financial Times and, until 

moving to Washington, I was a parish 

priest in South London.  

Prior to being ordained to the 

priesthood I worked in political and 

humanitarian work in the Middle East 

– I had always longed to return to the 

Arab world having grown up the 

daughter of a British diplomat to the 

Middle East.  

While I was working in Iraq I dis-

cerned a calling to ordained ministry 

and returned to the UK, first to work 

in inter-religious relations developing 

a project at the University of Cam-

bridge called the Cambridge Interfaith 

Programme, and then to do a doctor-

ate whilst attending seminary. My 

Ph.D. was supervised by Professor 

Sarah Coakley, who I know is well 

known to many at St Paul’s – not least 

her grandson! My work brought to-

gether two of my passions: prayer and 

Muslim-Christian relations as I ex-

plored the work of an early twentieth 

century Anglican Missionary to Egypt 

whose theology of mission was in-

spired by her study of Islamic prayer.  

Being a priest is the most wonder-

ful job in the world; I love the combi-

nation of daily pastoral encounters, 

theological challenges, trying to think 

about how my Christian faith informs 

my life on a daily basis, and prayer. 

Most days I can’t believe how lucky I 

am to be spending my day doing these 

things. I look forward to getting to 

know more of you as I take some of 

the weekday Masses at St Paul’s.  

 

  

The Rev’d Dr. Catriona Laing 

A birthday party for CB Wooldridge,   

Sunday, February 22, 2015 

memorials, building a columbarium 

wall (we have only three unclaimed 

niches), and repairing communion 

silver.  (The money is there for these 

things, given for that purpose, but we 

need people who have the time and 

skills to find a way to do it.) 

Perhaps, the parish might want to 

consider installing attractive wrought 

iron gates in the arch and doorway 

from the church into the Angel chap-

el, so that the chapel can be left open 

for people to come and pray many 

hours per week.   

Lastly, it is my experience that 

healthy communities have lots of 

dreams and possibilities to serve peo-

ple and their neighborhood and others 

around the world, as well as to care for 

themselves.  Every new idea is going 

The State of the Parish, continued 
to cost both time and effort, and usu-

ally money. Yet the more we dream, 

the more we invest in those dreams, 

the more we are nurtured and fed by 

the Spirit in doing them.  Remember 

what Jesus said: “Where your treasure 

is, there will your heart be also.”    

 

+James L. Jelinek 

    Interim Rector    

Celebrating at 

St. Paul’s! 



A P R I L  2 0 1 5 | 5 

Rescheduled Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 2015  

Wintry mix and ice caused the Shrove 

Tuesday pancake supper to be re-

scheduled to Saturday, February 28, 

but the delay didn’t put a damper on 

the fun and fellowship.  (Just look at 

the photos to see what you missed! If 

you weren’t able to attend) 

 

Here’s the evening by the numbers: 

34 guests 

3 cooks – (thank you Clarke 

Cooper, Mark Marin and 

Hannah Ceen!) who flipped 

160 pancakes 

100 sausages 

2 quarts Vermont maple syrup, 

and  

1 pianist who entertained us roy-

ally (thank you Pamela 

Joyce!) 

 

Everyone was invited to help color the 

Alleluia banner which was “buried” in 

the font following the dinner.  (See 

details on the next page.) 

  

Sylvia Rortvedt 

Photos by Janet Wamsley 
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Burying the Alleluia for Lent—Part 1 

During the pancake dinner a few weeks ago, St. Paul’s engaged in a new ritual for Lent.  This was the burying of the 

“Alleluia.”  A blank banner reading “Alleluia” was in the back of the parish hall to be decorated and then buried. 

Everyone pitched in to make the banner.  Children and adults alike all contributed to the very colorful “Alleluia.”  In fact, 

there were so many people helping that there were drawings all around the “Alleluia” as well as in the actual letters.  Some 

people were even having trouble finding space to draw and color.  The banner was covered in stickers, doodles, drawings and 

lots and lots of colors when it was finally finished. 

 

 

Maddy Murnick (pictured below carrying cross in procession to church); Photos by Janet Wamsley 

During the Pancake Supper 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A P R I L  2 0 1 5 | 7

After the banner was completed, everyone processed to the church.  A few 

children held up the cross and the “Alleluia” banner, and everyone else followed 

them down the stairs and into the church.   

Once in the church, everyone gathered around the baptismal font.  Many 

shared what they were thankful for as well a wish for Easter. The banner was fold-

ed up and placed in the baptismal font.  After the lid was placed on the “Alleluia,” 

everyone processed back upstairs in silence. 

This was done to show the “Alleluia” being stashed away during Lent.  

“Alleluia” is not said or sung during the season of Lent.  Lent is considered a calm 

time and “alleluia” means “Praise the Lord!”  It is used on joyous victorious      

occasions while Lent is a quiet season.  In worship, we replace “alleluia” with   

silence.   

We can look forward, with quiet anticipation, to seeing the banner, in all its 

splendor, at Easter. 

  

Part II 

After Dinner 

St. Paul’s 

Then and Now 

Editors’ Note:  A former parishioner 
Mark Brampton Smith (baptized at St. 

Paul’s 1954, chorister 1961) recently 

sent  us a set of old St. Paul’s photos 

he found.  They are from a Palm Sun-

day in the mid 1950s and from Palm 

Sunday 1967, the year of St. Paul’s 

centennial. What a glimpse of Wash-

ington only 50 years ago!  

Much of the history of St. Paul’s 

first 100 years can be found in Doro-

thy Spaulding’s book, St. Paul’s Parish 
1866-1966 (you can find it in the St. 

Paul’s library). As we approach St. 

Paul’s sesquicentennial, the Epistle 

editors invite long-time members to 

search out interesting photos of the 

life of St. Paul’s from 1967 to the pre-

sent which we can incorporate in fu-

ture Epistle editions.  

  

 

Palm Sunday, March 19, 1967, Washington 

Circle 

Palm Sunday 1950s 
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Our youngest parishioners are 

undertaking their own Lenten journey 

in the Catechesis of the Good Shep-

herd (CGS). The children's prayer 

table now is covered in a purple cloth 

and prominently features Psalm 23:1, 

which points to the figure of Jesus as 

the Good Shepherd. We invite the 

children to work with the figures of 

the Shepherd and the sheep through 

the parables of the Good Shepherd 

and the Found Sheep (not, at least in 

the atrium, the "lost" sheep). 

Robert Eikel, Catechist for GGS Level 1 The children have been working 

with a model of Jerusalem to re-live 

the events of Holy Week and work 

with a model upper room to meditate 

on the Last Supper. Both works link 

Jesus' death with His resurrection, as 

we always do with the 3-6 year olds, 

and the Last Supper links the institu-

tion of the Eucharist to the atrium's 

model altar. 

Finally, all parishioners are invit-

ed to join the children of CGS for 

their annual Liturgy of the Light 

at 4:30 pm on Holy Saturday, April 

4th. The Liturgy is a model version of 

the Great Vigil of Easter, geared to the 

interests and needs of young children. 

The liturgy will last about 30 minutes, 

and includes the lighting of the Pas-

chal candle, a procession, short read-

ings, and lots of songs. 

All are welcome to observe the 

atrium and learn more about CGS. 

Please contact catechist Robert Eikel 

(reikel@reikel.org) to schedule a visit. 

 

  

 

All Are Invited to Annual Liturgy of the Light 

2014 Liturgy of Light 

mailto:reikel@reikel.org
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Mother Elizabeth Orens was Sen-

ior Chaplain at the National Cathedral 

School for many years.  Subsequently, 

she served as rector of  St. James Par-

ish, Parkton, MD, until 2012.  She 

preached at the Feast of the Annuncia-

tion at St. Paul’s in 2014.  Her hus-

band, John Orens, is a long-time St 

Paul’s parishioner. 

New Honorary Assistants at St. Paul’s 

Mother Elizabeth Locher, who has 

worshipped at St. Paul’s with her hus-

band, Ben, for many years, is current-

ly Assistant to the Rector for Parish 

Life and Family Ministries at Grace 

Episcopal Church, Alexandria. Mother 

Elizabeth was the Deacon and Preach-

er at Epiphany 2014 and is Celebrant 

at the Sung Mass for the Feast of the 

Annunciation on March 25, 2015.   

Save the Date 

Friday,  April 24 at 7:30 pm 

Benefit Organ Recital 
An Evening of French Masterworks and Improvisation 

 
Our very own Music Director, Robert McCormick, 

 will perform works of Marchand, Grigny, Franck, Vierne 

and Lanquetuit. 

 
 Freewill offering ($15 suggested donation) to benefit the outreach 

ministries of the Commission on Mission.  

Mother Katherine Sonderegger is 

currently the William Meade Chair of 

Systematic Theology at Virginia     

Theological Seminary.   

 

 

 

  

The Rev’d Elizabeth Locher The Rev’d Elizabeth Orens The Rev’d Katherine Sonderegger, PhD 

In addition to the Rev’d Dr. Catriona Laing, three other Honorary Assistants will be joining the rota for celebrating daily 

Mass at St. Paul’s. They are the Rev’d Elizabeth Locher, the Rev’d Elizabeth Orens and the Rev’d Katherine Sonderegger, Ph.D.  

With their help, St. Paul’s is able to continue offering Mass 365 days a year.   



On Saturday, March 7, 2015, Fa-

ther Dominique led a Lenten Quiet 

Day at St Paul's, and it was a wonder-

ful experience.  
The Quiet Day began with morn-

ing prayers and mass, followed by 

coffee and snacks, which CB had 

kindly prepared.  Once everyone was 

fully nourished, Father Dominique 

led the first of the three meditative 

sessions of the day, all of which were 

focused on encounters with Christ as 

revealed in the Gospel of John. 

In the first session, Father 

Dominique led the participants in a 

contemplation of the story of Nicode-

mus' visit to Jesus in the night, which 

was fresh in everyone's minds since it 

was the Gospel reading just a few 

weeks ago.  The session gave us great-

er insight into a familiar story, and it 

also was an opportunity to learn a new 

way of thinking about and connecting 

to the stories in the Bible: After each 

sentence in the passage, Father 

Dominique stopped and wondered 

10 | T H E  E P I S T L E  O F  S A I N T  P A U L ’ S  P A R I S H   

with the participants why each sen-

tence was written the way that it was, 

what each detail added to the encoun-

ter, what Nicodemus might have been 

feeling, and what Jesus might have 

intended to convey.  The result of such 

deliberate contemplation of the pas-

sage was that we came away from the 

session with a deeper understanding 

of the encounter and a heightened 

awareness of the ways God might be 

working similarly in our own lives. 

With the story of Nicodemus in 

mind, we headed back into the 

church, where the chancel had been 

adorned with candles and carpets and 

cushions, and we were invited to find 

a place to sit for a period of quiet con-

templation.  The Quiet Day continued 

with a monastic-style lunch (again, 

graciously prepared by CB), which we 

ate together in silence.  This, too, was 

an interesting new experience: though 

we did not speak to each other, we 

nevertheless felt a sense of sharing a 

meal together, and it seemed almost 

as if the inability to talk heightened 

our experience of togetherness. 

Lenten Quiet Day — Encountering  God  

and Each Other in Silence 
After lunch, Father Dominique 

led two more meditative discussions 

of encounters with Christ, the first 

about Christ teaching the Samaritan 

woman by the well about living water, 

and the second about Christ healing 

the sick man at the pool of Bethes-

da.  We ended the Quiet Day 

around 2:15, refreshed and ready to go 

out into the world in a calmer and 

more centered state. 

The Quiet Day provided a unique 

opportunity for quiet reflection - an 

especially rare commodity in a fast-

paced, stressed-out city like Washing-

ton, D.C.  For those five precious 

hours during the Quiet Day, free from 

distraction, we were able to focus sole-

ly on God - on our relationship with 

Him, on how we might move closer to 

Him, and on how, through Him, we 

might be more connected to each oth-

er.  It was a special experience, partic-

ularly during Lent, and it hopefully is 

one that will be offered again in the 

future. 

  

Lindsay Lane 

St. Paul’s Survives the Snow — And Parishioners Help! 

 

Sunday, February 22. 

Lindsay Lane, Jack Rafetto, Katherine 

Britton, Robert Eikel and  Joe Ewbank 

(not pictured) grabbed shovels to de-

ice the church walks  
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UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS AT ST. PAUL’S PARISH   

APRIL  ON K STREET 

  1 | Kate Eikel 
 Ann Korky 
 Michael Welch 
 Nolan Peters 
 James Stark 
 
 2 | Louis Husser 
 
 4 | Ella Peters 
 
 5 | Lydia Bakke 
 Linda Stone 
 
 6 | Calvert Whitehurst 
 
 7 | Michael Robinson 
  
8 | Andrew Benn 
 James Sanderson 
 
10 | Daniel Oliver 
 Merlin Packard 
 
11 | Lucian Purinton 
 Barbara Hollinshead 
 
12 | Bessie Fleming 

 
13 | Mark Pierzchala 
 
 
14 | James Melton 
 Sara Lee Menzer 
  
16 | Patrick Kalk 
  
19 | Clarke Cooper 
 
20 | Charles Zakaib 
 
21 | Steven Chlapecka 
 
25 | Jeffrey Coulter 
 
26 | Paul Darmstadter 
 
27 | Dirk Heron 
  
28 | Elaine Kelley 
 
29 | James Kiefer 
 Catherine Pham 
 Lynne Walker 
 

  

SPECIAL SERVICES/ 

MAJOR FEAST DAYS 

Palm Sunday 
Sunday, March 29, 2015 
7:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 
7:45 a.m. Blessing of Palms and Low 
Mass 
10:30 a.m.: Procession from Washing-
ton Circle and Solemn Mass  
6:00 p.m.: Solemn Evensong and 
Benediction 

Maundy Thursday 
Thursday, April 2, 2015 
6:45 a.m.: Morning Prayer 
7:00 a.m.: Low Mass  
5:30 p.m.: Shrine Prayers at the Lady 
Altar 
5:45 p.m.: Evening Prayer 
6:45 p.m.: Solemn Liturgy of the Day 

Good Friday 
Friday, April 3, 2015 
6:45 a.m.: Morning Prayer 
7:00 a.m.: Low Mass 
12 Noon: Liturgy of the Day 
5:30 p.m.: Shrine Prayers at the Lady 
Altar 
5:45 p.m.: Evening Prayer 
6:45 p.m.: Solemn Liturgy of the Day 

Holy Saturday 
Saturday, April 4, 2015 
9:15 a.m.: Morning Prayer 
9:30 a.m.: Liturgy for Holy Saturday 

4:30 p.m.: Liturgy of  the Light  

8:00 p.m.: Solemn Pontifical Mass for 

the Great Vigil of Easter 

Easter Day 
Sunday, April 5, 2015 
8:15 a.m.: Morning Prayer 
9:00 a.m.: Sung Mass 
11:15 a.m.: Procession and Solemn 
Mass  
Please note there is no 7:45 a.m. Low 
Mass or 6:00 p.m. Solemn Evensong 
and Benediction on Easter Day. 

  

Confessions during Holy Week 
During Holy Week, from Saturday through Good Friday, clergy will hear 

confessions for one half hour after morning daily Masses and from 5-5:30PM on 

weekday evenings (except Saturday).  It is always possible to schedule confes-

sion by appointment.  Call the church office or a particular priest's voice mail.  

 

 
You Are Invited! 

 

God willing and the people consenting 

 

Carlos de la Torre 

 

Will be ordained to the sacred order of Deacons 

 on Thursday,  April 16, 2015 

 at 7 o’clock in the evening 

 

At Christ Church, Greenwich, Connecticut 



SAINT PAUL’S PARISH 
K STREET — WASHINGTON 
 
2430 K Street NW 202.337.2020 

Washington, D.C.  20037 http://www.stpauls-kst.com 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

Remember to mark your Calendar:  

 
Thursday, April 2, Maundy Thursday:  6:45 p.m. Solemn Liturgy of the Day 

Friday, April 3, Good Friday: 12:00 p.m. Liturgy of the Day; 6:45 p.m.  

Solemn Liturgy of the Day  

Saturday, April 4, Holy Saturday: 4:30 p.m. Liturgy of the Light;  

8:00 p.m. Solemn Pontifical Mass for the Great Vigil of Easter 

Last Supper, Duccio di Buoninsegna 


